
Western Massachusetts Young People in Alcoholics 
Anonymous (WMYPAA) Committee Meeting 

PO Box 

West Springfield, MA 

Saturday, March 10, 2018 

The Committee Chair, Tatiana, opened the meeting at 5:00 

pm with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer 

and read the WMYPAA mission statement and articles of 
membership. 

Secretary’s Report: Lauren was present and gave the 

secretary’s report.  

Treasurer’s Report: Dwayne was present and gave the 

treasurer’s report.  

• Total Income 

o Donations   $20 

o Event Revenue  $0 

o T-shirt reimbursements $50 

• Total Expenses  $ 

o Rent    $Needs to paid 
o Group Supplies  $0 

o Event Expenses  $0 

• Prudent Reserve  $100 

• Ending Balance  $402.15 

Events Chair: Kyle was present and gave report. Discussion 

about group approval for money spent on events. May be 

planning a bonfire event, game night, bowling.  

Outreach Chair: Devon was not present. 

Arts Chair: Mike was present and gave report. A flyer was 

made for WMYPAA to distribute at meetings. 

Area Liaison: Chris was present and gave report. Anyone 
willing to work the registration table at Spring Assembly, 

please sign up. 

Institutions Representative: Alyssa was present but 

missed the Institutions Committee meeting due to snow. 

Intergroup Representative: Gerard was present and gave 

report. It was dope! 

Invited Reports 

Area: Area Chair, Mike, was present and gave report. 

Concept meeting and Service Manual meetings monthly. May 

11-13 will be the Round Up. Mini Conference April 14-15 

where they discuss what will be happening in the world of AA 

and Spring Assembly. Area is available to talk about service at 

home groups and to facilitate group inventories. 

NECYPAA: Committee Chair, Chris, was present and gave 
report. Went to Area meetings and working on dodgeball 

tournament. Hoping to attend conference in Washington D.C. 

Working through changes in requirements from Advisory 

Committee. Next NECYPAA meeting will be last Sunday of 

March at 3pm at Providence. 

Mike D. celebrated his 1 year anniversary. 

Announcements: none 

The basket was passed honoring AA’s seventh tradition that 

each group ought to be self-supporting declining outside 

contributions.  

Old Business: Lauren reviewed last month’s motion 

regarding moving back to Intergroup. It is not feasible to 

move back to Intergroup so a motion was made to remain at 

Serenity Club and passed.  



The committee bank account was discussed, and the 
appropriate names being added on the account and all 

previous members will be removed is still in progress. 

New Business:  Ed, one of the founding members of 

WMYPAA, was present and discussed the history of the 

committee. Ed reassured us that we are doing a great job. In 

the past, events were held monthly and WMYPAA did a lot 

with Westfield State College. He encouraged us to keep our 
events going and post flyers at Intergroup and Serenity Club. 

Savana was voted in as Events Co-Chair in absentia. 

Johnny was voted in as Institutions Representative. 

Motion was made to get a PO Box for WMYPAA for $43. 

Motion was revised to donate WMYPAA PO Box to NECYPAA 

and was passed. 

Dwayne reminded those who got t-shirts for NECYPAA 2018 
to donate funds to WMYPAA to cover those costs. 

Tatiana brought up WMYPAA email. Who is monitoring it? 

Tatiana will contact Bob from Intergroup for more 

information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April  
Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 

1 
Providence 

Kyle Chris 

 2  3  4  5  6  7 

             
8  9  10  11  12  13  14 

             

15 
Providence 

Kyle Mike 

 

 16  17  18  19  20  21 

             

22  23  24  25  26  27  28 
             

29 
Providence 
Kyle Gerard 

Alyssa 
Megan  

 30  31         

             

Motion made to close the meeting at 5:47 followed by the 

Responsibility Pledge. 

Your 2018 WMYPAA Committee 
 

Chair  Tatiana S.      
   
Co-chair Alyssa F. (     
  
Secretary Lauren W.      
   
Treasurer Dwayne W.      
   
Events  Kyle       
      
Outreach Devon R. (     
  
    

Respectfully Submitted, Lauren W, WMYPAA Secretary  


